WEST DEAN PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE PARISH MEETING
WEDNESDAY 15 JULY 2020 AT 7.30pm 
The meeting was held by Zoom in line with government guidance


	
In attendance: Cllrs Corbett, De Groot, Goacher, Kendall, Odin, 
Hannah-Louise O’Callaghan (Clerk), County Cllr Hunt

Agenda Item 1: Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received in advance from Cllr Cochrane and Cllr Court

Agenda Item 2: Code of Conduct 
i. Declarations of Interests – None
ii. Dispensation Requests – None

Agenda Item 3: Minutes
On a proposal by Cllr de Groot and seconded by Cllr Corbett it was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting on 11 March 2020 be approved. They were duly signed by the Chairman as a correct record. It was noted that no meeting took place in May.
 
Agenda Item 4: Annual Return

a) [bookmark: _Hlk43395897]To receive full internal audit report 2019 – 20 
Council confirmed receipt of the internal audit report
b) To agree and sign exemption certificate 
On a proposal by de Groot and seconded by Cllr Goacher the exemption certificate was approved and duly signed by the Chairman
c) To consider the Section 1 Annual Governance Statement and findings 
Council received and considered Section 1 the Annual Governance Statement
d) To agree Section 1 Annual Governance Statement 2019 – 20 
On a proposal by Cllr de Groot and seconded by Cllr Goacher Council approved Section 1 the Annual Governance Statement. This was duly signed by the Chairman
e) To consider the Annual Accounting Statements (Section 2) 
Council received and considered Section 2 the Annual Accounting Statement
f) To agree Section 2 Accounting Statements 2019 – 20 
On a proposal by Cllr de Groot and seconded by Cllr Goacher Council approved Section 2 the Annual Accounting Statement. This was duly signed by the Chairman
g) To set the period of public rights (Friday 28th August – 9th October 2020 inclusive) 
Council agreed to the setting of the period of public rights as specified

Agenda Item 5: Finance 

a) Comparison of 2019 - 20 Budget against expenditure and approve final accounts 
On a proposal by Cllr Corbett and seconded by Cllr de Groot the Budget against expenditure 2019 
– 20 was approved by Council
b) Acknowledgement of receipt of first instalment of Precept
Council acknowledged receipt of the first instalment of the Precept
c) [bookmark: _Hlk8200051]To approve Clerks salary and expenses – Appendix A
On a proposal by Cllr Goacher and seconded by Cllr de Groot Clerks salary and expenses were duly
Noted and approved
d) To note and approve income and expenditure report – Appendix B
On a proposal by Cllr de Groot and seconded by Cllr Corbettthe income and expenditure report as attached was approved
e) To approve the regular Bank Reconciliation – Appendix C
On a proposal by Cllr Corbett and seconded by Cllr Goacher the Bank Reconciliation as attached 
was approved
f) To review and approve Standing Orders
i. Clerk Salary
ii. Microsoft Office Subscription
iii. Payroll
                    Clerk requested that Council approve payment of the above invoices on a monthly basis by Standing Order. On a proposal by Cllr de Groot and seconded by Cllr Goacher the motion was passed.

Agenda Item 6: County Councillor Report
Prepared by CC Hunt:

· Schools Update - Helping build the confidence of parents and children ready for the September return
· Next Monday we will be reissuing the updated risk assessment to schools. This has been updated in preparation for September’s return, along with some helpful local advice and guidance on curriculum planning for the new year as well as covering updated advice for supporting emotional wellbeing. 
· Our communications team are putting together some information for parents to try and answer some of their questions and concerns. It will also to give them an insight into how schools may be preparing for September. The team are hoping to include some short video clips and interviews with headteachers, teachers and possibly students on how they are preparing for September. These will aim to be no more than 3-5 minutes long and are aiming to give confidence to parents and children, about the return in September.
· School Travel Survey
· DfE guidance for full opening has suggested schools and local authorities work closely together on school transport.  In order to help the County Council understand the ways parents intend to get their children to and from schools in September, we are asking all parents, including parents of year 7 pupils starting next term, to complete the short online survey linked below.
· Please note this is targeted for pupils not entitled to free travel arranged by the County Council only with a closing date of 24 July 2020.
· Home to school travel survey - West Sussex County Council - Citizen Space
· Support for cycling and walking
· Last month the government announced an initiative to support walking and cycling. WSCC were allocated £3.9m to support this initiative. This will be split into two tranches; the first tranche is £784k and I am delighted to say that the DFT have approved the schemes we put forward. This money was for pop up schemes across the county that could be implemented within four weeks. I am pleased that a scheme for a safer cycle route around Chichester, from Southgate, around the Avenue de Chartres, Orchard Street, Northgate and Oaklands way, was approved. Detailed plans are currently being drawn up and should be implemented fairly soon. Read the full story. Or go to: https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/news/green-light-for-21km-of-temporary-cycleways-in-west-sussex/ 
· The second tranche of money, the balance of the £3.9m, won’t be paid until later in the summer and will most likely support cycling and walking schemes that we have already identified in our long-term strategy. Our Walking and Cycling Strategy can be found at: https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/media/9584/walking_cycling_strategy.pdf 
· 
· Household Waste Recycling Sites
· As from Monday 6th July most of our sites have expanded what they can take for recycling. Unfortunately, because Westhampnett was already restricted due to the current re-building programme, this expansion, including being able to access certain sites with trailers, won’t apply to Westhampnett. For full details read our release online. 
· So just as reminder, at Westhampnett, soil, hardcore, plasterboard, asbestos, tyres and textiles/clothes continue not be allowed at this time. 
· 
· Libraries
· From Monday (July 6), West Sussex Library service has introduced a ‘Select and Collect’ service. People will be able to reserve specific titles in the usual way online or by phoning their local library.
· These can then be collected from the front of all 36 of our libraries without the need to enter the building.
· For more details click on ‘Select and Collect’ service above or go to: https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/news/select-and-collect-service-coming-to-a-west-sussex-library-near-you/  
· Broadband
· WSCC announce a Broadband boost for rural homes and businesses as they announce additional funding for the Government voucher scheme. Residents and small and medium-sized businesses in rural areas of West Sussex can now benefit from the fastest and most reliable broadband connectivity if they choose to ‘go gigabit’. For further details go to: https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/news/broadband-boost-for-rural-homes-and-businesses-as-councils-announce-additional-funding-for-government-voucher-scheme/
·  General Covid Update.
· With regard to the present Covid-19 situation, I’m sure you are all fully up to date with the latest national statistics, but to update you as far as WS is concerned, a few bullet points:
· There have been 2,691 recorded cases in West Sussex according to the latest data from Public Health England. An infection rate of 313.3 per 100,000 residents. These numbers now include those identified by testing in all settings. Due to this change many cases previously not attributed to any area are now included in area totals. This is not a recent surge in cases – the cases now being reported occurred from April onwards.
· West Sussex County Council (WSCC) has produced a COVID-19 Local Outbreak Control Plan, as required by the Government, which was published on Tuesday, 30th June 2020. This details how local, regional and national organisations and responses will work together as a system to prevent cases of the virus, where possible, in West Sussex and respond to any local outbreaks. The plan covers seven key themes: managing outbreaks in West Sussex care homes and schools, identifying and managing high risk places, locations and communities, local testing capacity - testing in Sussex, contact tracing in complex settings, data integration, supporting vulnerable people, and governance. More detail on operational delivery elements will be added to the plan as further guidance is produced nationally, and as the national Joint Biosecurity Centre becomes fully operational. 
· The WSCC Community Hub will continue to operate seven days a week for the foreseeable future. It is staffed from 8.00am to 8.00pm, seven days a week, with a dedicated web page and a telephone helpline: 033 022 27980. We are now moving to the next stage of support as the government end their free delivery of food and medicine to the ‘critically vulnerable group’ of people as of 1st August. Our hub staff are now contacting all those who have had this support, to make sure that they are now able to access food and medicine for themselves or have alternative means of support. If necessary, any extra support will be put in place. The staff in the hub have made in excess of 20,000 contacts. For more details go to:https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/leisure-recreation-and-community/supporting-local-communities/community-hub-covid-19/ 
· The national Test and Trace system launched on 28th May.  For more information the Links to national guidance are: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/nhs-test-and-trace-how-it-works https://www.gov.uk/guidance/nhs-test-and-trace-workplace-guidance
· The County Council is working hard to understand the long-term financial implications of Covid 19 – which I’m sure you can imagine are going to be huge. Currently, we are predicting a slightly revised cost for this financial year, down marginally from around £77m which was previously reported, to currently around £70m. Obviously this is still a real challenge, but it is still only an educated calculation of our challenges over the year. It will also rely on how long the lockdown continues, and over what time span we come out of it. 
· For your information we will be holding our first – virtual – full County Council meeting at 10am on Friday 17th July. We will be setting out some details of our re-set plans together with our plans on our long-term finances (Medium Term Financial Strategy) and how these have been impacted by Covid19. This meeting will be webcast as usual.
· Just a reminder about our dedicated webpage which covers virtually all aspects in relation to Coronavirus. It also contains many links to other websites where you can find additional information, including a link to the CDC hub. Please note, this page has a new web address and can now be found at https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/fire-emergencies-and-crime/coronavirus-covid-19-advice-and-information/ 
· We are also continuing to issue our Town and Parish News, as well as regular press releases (https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/about-the-council/news-and-campaigns/ ). Please check these sites regularly, particularly both our Coronavirus website and the CDC coronavirus website, for regular updates.
· Just a couple of Local updates:
· I have continued to request that some work be done to clear the pavement between Singleton and West Dean, but sadly failed to get any emergency work done. However, I did suggest that some of the main grant for the walking and cycling strategy (see item above) could be put to good use actually making sure that the pavements we have are useable, before we go building new ones. Will De Groot also emailed our highways team about these pavements and we finally received the following response from one of our highways team: 
· Further to your earlier e mail, please accept my apology for not replying to you sooner. Although this section of footway has been on a priority list for footway siding for some considerable time, currently there is no funding for a program of work of this type available from the general highway maintenance budget. I have therefore been looking into other funding sources for this work. I am pleased to be able to inform you that I now have agreement for this work to be submitted, as part of the additional vegetation works, funding from a Covid 19 allocation from central government. Whilst I cannot guarantee that this proposal will make the final list, I am very hopeful. The proposed works would include the removal of all vegetation from the path, to return it to its full width and the cutting back of any hedges that would impede the free use of the pathway. 
· I will let you know in due course where or not the proposal has been accepted. So, let’s keep our fingers crossed!
· Secondly, I managed to get a meeting with Floyd Cooper, area Manager for Southern Water to discuss the issues down the Lavant Valley. I’m afraid it wasn’t very productive, as Floyd is relatively new in this position. He talked all the right talk, but we wait to see if this produces any action. He did confirm that they are currently working to build a major infrastructure plan for the coming years and he would push for some serious investment in the valley. I suggested that there were two options. If they insist that the main pipe is adequate, then they need to invest millions of pounds into the laterals to prevent surface water ingress. Alternatively, they needed to accept that they would never stop that ingress and they needed to put in a larger main sewer running the full length of the valley. The piecemeal work they are currently doing is solving nothing and it is only throwing good money after bad. I am continuing to try and talk to them, but the present situation is making things rather difficult.
· Happy to take any questions.

CC Hunt added that the Hub is working and continuing to operate for the foreseeable future. If there are any elderly that need support they should be signposted to the Hub for support.
CC Hunt is still chasing pavement clearance and working with Cllr de Groot. CC Hunt reported that he has sent a letter to the CEO of Southern Water to resolve the ongoing, unacceptable issues. It was noted that East Dean are also in contact with Southern Water but also getting little response.

Cllr Goacher asked whether Highways have started any work on the ash trees as the problem is rife in the area. CC Hunt responded that this has slipped down the priority list but he would chase it up.

Cllr Corbett thanked CC Hunt and Cllr de Groot for their efforts regarding the vegetation and also CC Hunt for his efforts with Southern Water. CC Hunt to send a copy of his letter to Clerk to circulate.

Agenda Item 7:  District Councillor Report
None

Agenda Item 8: Planning Update

Since 11 March please note the following activity:
· A Pre-App from the Old Post Office in Chilgrove seeking approval to proceed with a
retrospective Application for outbuildings already built. This was refused by CDC. Although
there is no opportunity to comment, the applicant’s direct neighbour, Mrs Sarah Kilroy, has
been in communication with Cllr. Goacher and me asking advice because she feels adversely
affected and will oppose it if an application is made.
· Application from Old Post Office Cottage for a rear first floor extension. No objection.
· Multiple applications for tree work in a Conservation Area from Marc Odin. Non-contentious.
· A Listed Building application for internal work in Binderton House. No objection.
· Application to install a vintage caravan at Crowshall Farm for holiday use. No decision.
· Application from John Fleming for a replacement barn at Colworth Farm. A repeat of last
year’s application which was refused. No Objection.

Cllr Corbett added that a new application had been received for a listed building consent for the College.

Cllr Corbett highlighted that the application for Colworth Barn is a concern. It appears to be a repeat of the previous application. Cllr Odin asked for this item to be put on the next agenda. It was noted that this application was previously turned down by the national Parks Authority.

Cllr Goacher noted that the Chilgrove property that is seeking retrospective planning on a pre-app has been refused. This house is now on the market.

Agenda Item 9: Matters arising not dealt with elsewhere on the agenda
Clerk reported that she had received an email regarding the increasing number of vehicles parking on the common land between Harcourt House and the junction of Shop Lane. Cllr Goacher reported that he had been approached by the resident concerned and asked the Council if this was indeed Common Land. Cllr Odin responded that this is land owned by the Foundation and concerns should be addressed to Ian Graham via the Foundation. Clerk to advise the resident accordingly.

Cllr Corbett reported subsidence in the road in Church Lane. It was agreed that this would be reported to Highways.

Cllr Corbett asked what was happening regarding the ash trees in the cemetery. Quotes are still being sought.

Council approved signing off the new website and confirmed that there were no more changes necessary

Agenda Item 10: Public Questions
None

Agenda Item 11: Any other matters for information only
None

Agenda Item 12: DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING 
The next meeting will be held on 9th September at 7.30pm


Meeting finished at 20.09 pm
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Appendix A



Clerk Salary and Expenses

Clerks Salary 1 – 31st May 2020
Net Salary £425.58

Clerks Salary 1 – 30th June 2020
[bookmark: _Hlk494874971]Net Salary £425.58

Paid by Standing order on last working day of the month

Clerks Expenses   - 14 May 2020 – 15 July 2020


	Date Paid
	Detail
	Reason
	Cost ex VAT (£)
	VAT (£)
	Cost inc VAT (£)

	15/7/20
	Working from home allowance (May)
	As per contract
	18.00
	0
	18.00

	15/7/20
	Working from home allowance (June)
	As per contract
	18.00
	0
	18.00

	15/7/20
	Mileage 
	Collection of audit docs
	10.80
	0
	10.80

	Total
	
	
	46.80
	0
	46.80
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image1.emf
RECEIPTS: July 2020

DATE REF PAYER DESCRIPTION AMOUNT

PAYMENTS: - July 2020

DATE CHEQUE PAYEE DESCRIPTION AMOUNT

20/05/2020online d/d Rachel Hall Internal Audit Fee 120

29/05/2020online d/d Chichester Payroll Payroll - May 10

29/05/2020online s/o HL O'Callaghan Clerk Salary 425.58

01/06/2020online d/d Microsoft Office 365 Subs 11.28

02/06/2020online d/d Keith Goacher Grass Maintenance Cemetery 1st Half 702

15/06/2020online d/d Wendy Goacher Grass Cutting St Andrews (1st half March - June 2020) 220

26/06/2020online d/d WSALC Subscriptions 2020-21 123.96

30/06/2020online s/o HL O'Callaghan Clerk Salary 425.58

03/07/2020online d/d Chichester Payroll Payroll - June 10

02/07/2020online d/d Microsoft 365 Subs 11.28

2059.68

WEST DEAN PARISH COUNCIL

FINANCIAL REPORT 15 JULY 2020


image2.emf
RECEIPTS & PAYMENTS

Balance brought forward as at 

31/03/2020 £30,906.54

Add Total Receipts 6,109.23                   

Less Total Payments (2,563.56)                  

TOTAL £34,452.21

Barclays as @ 29/6/20 28,260.18

Santander as @ 20/01/20 6,192.03                    

TOTAL £34,452.21

WEST DEAN PARISH COUNCIL

BANK RECONCILIATION

08-Jul-20



BANK 


